
May 1 - 5 I attended the IBEW Broadcast, Manufacturing and Telecom Conference in Nashville, TN.  

During that conference the Verizon TCC-2 Council met and I was appointed Recording Secretary.   

 

On May 8 we held our monthly member meeting, it was great to see everyone.  Please try to carve out 

time to attend.  It's the best way to stay informed, ask questions and keep in touch with your coworkers. 

 

On May 23 we held the Work Issues Committee meeting and heard grievances at the 3rd step.  Our 

Violation of the Call Sharing Agreement grievance was Sustained by Labor Relations.  This will put an end 

to the FSC doing our sales work.  At a time when our membership is dwindling and Verizon isn't 

backfilling non surplus employees when they leave, it is more important than ever that we protect our 

work! 

 

In Solidarity, 

 

Barb 

…. 

Barbara K. Carson 

President/Business Manager 

IBEW Local 2213 


